


















TO: 

FROM: 

Files 

KANSAS DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE 
Division of Water Resources 

DATE: August 15, 2022 

Michael A. Meyer~ RE: Water Right, 
File Nos. 9177, 15466, 
28584 

Field office change applications of the above referenced files were received requesting two 
different proposals. The first proposals are requesting that File Nos. 15466 and 28584 switch 
priorities of their authorized point of diversion locations. This proposal meets all rules . The 
applications were sent the GMD3 for a recommendation , no recommendation was received 
within 15 days, with a reminder on the 181h day. Their website has no review documented 
either. 
The second request of these same applications, is once approved (and officially notified of the 
completion on paper) , the new location for File No. 28484 will have the priority switched again 
with File No. 9177. This proposal meets all the rules except with a question on actual distance 
between the two wells on section 28. With this proposed priority switch , there would now be 
632 AF on the NW quarter of section 27 which would require a 2300' spacing (KAR 5-23-3) to 
the nearby well in the SW Quarter of section 27, of the same owner and application process as 
described on the first step referenced above. GPS locations show that these two wells are 
approximately 2269' between them with GPS accuracy with possible greater than 15 feet error 
at each location which could meant the two wells are over 2300' apart. Since the are owned by 
the same landowner, the wells exist today, and apparently meet spacing due to accuracy in the 
field issues, we are recommending that all applications meet all rules. GMD3 never did provide 
a recommendation for step two process of these applications, nor find any review on their 
website with the 15 days past due. 
This office recommends approvals of all applications. 



Garden City Field Office 
4532 W. Jones, Suite B 
Garden City, KS 67846 

Mike Beam, Secretary 

Department of Agriculture 
Division of Water Resources 

July 26, 2022 

SOUTHWEST KANSAS GROUNDWATER 
MANAGEMENT DISTRJCT NO. 3 
2009 E SPRUCE ST 
GARDEN CITY KS 67846 

Re: Request for Recommendation 
Water Right, File Nos. 9177, 15466, 28584 

Dear Mr. Norquest: 

Phone: 620-276-2901 
Fax: 620-276-9315 

www.agriculture.ks.gov 

Laura Kelly, Governor 

This is to advise you that Gary Baughman has filed an application for approval of the 
Chief Engineer, Division of Water Resources, Kansas Department of Agriculture, to change the 
point of diversion. 

We are delaying action on the change applications to allow you time to review and 
provide a recommendation. Please submit a recommendation within 15 days from the date of 
this letter. 

Thank you and as always feel free to contact this office at any time. 

MAM 
Enclosures 

Sincerely, 

~4--
Water Commissioner 


